
Australian Alpaca Association Ltd 

2022 National Alpaca Show 

Update #22 – August 2022 

A few last-minute reminders 
With the clock ticking away faster than I can tick the many things off my list, I thought I’d 

share the load and give you a couple of things for your “to do list” too … !! 

Camelid Waybill 

A quick reminder to please send your electronic Camelid Waybill to me.  The link is on the 

AAA website and is also here:  South-American-Camelid-Declaration-and-Waybill.pdf 

(farmbiosecurity.com.au) My email is lee@alpaca.asn.au  

I will send the file with everyone’s Camelid Waybills to RA&HS of SA for their records.  

Would you please bring the original copy of the Camelid Waybill with you to present at the 

gate upon entry to the Showgrounds. 

Entry to the Royal Adelaide Showground 

In addition to your Camelid Waybill, you will also need a Temporary Vehicle Access pass to 

enter the Adelaide Showground.  These can be booked online using this link: 

https://vehicle.theshow.com.au/ .  These passes will be needed for any vehicle access to the 

Showground, including dropping off and collecting your alpacas.   

One of the trickiest parts of the Showground is the 200m from the Leader Street gate to the 

Alpaca Pavilion.  Sometimes it takes 20 seconds and other times it can take 20 minutes … !!  

When booking your Temporary Vehicle Access pass, you will be arriving at the Leader Street 

gate on Friday 2nd September to bring your alpacas and their gear to the Alpaca and Goat 

Pavilion.  You will be allowed a 30-minute window to unload, before your vehicle will need 

to exit the Showground … !!  You will have the wonderful members of the alpaca club from 

Urrbrae Agricultural High School to assist you to find your pens and help lead alpacas or 

carry gear to the pens.  These students are a great help and after a long drive, it is wonderful 

to have helpers on hand – we are most grateful for their assistance. 

Once judging has concluded, late on Monday afternoon, 5th September 2022, there are a 

couple of options for your departure time:  

• After judging on Monday afternoon 

• Early Tuesday morning (before 9am) 

• Or late Tuesday   
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The Alpaca Pavilion will be having a major clean after we depart, in preparation for the next 

competition to utilise the facilities, so we will all need to be on the road by late Tuesday 

afternoon. 

(For those AAA members from SA who will be helping with the set up for the National 

Alpaca Show and need to bring things onto the Showgrounds, you will also need to have 

booked Temporary Vehicle Passes for any access during the week starting 29th August.) 

Looking forward to seeing you in Adelaide in a few short weeks … !! 


